YOUTH  AND  EDUCATION  REPORT

YOUTH

Sally Palmer, our Youth Worker in Swaffham, is involving the youth at the Youth Club in our project as they have already started a project looking at what is available in the area by sending out a Survey Monkey and the Nicholas Hamond Academy is doing a project with the youth to input but in what manner we are not yet sure.  Both will report in due course.  There are other young people in different areas of society that could be approached and this we will seek to explore at our next meeting on 20th March.


EDUCATION

A meeting was held November 2016, those present being the Heads of all Swaffham Schools including our one Private School (Convent of the Sacred Heart),  The Head of Planning and School Organisation of  the Local Authority (Chris Hey) and the Director of Education in the Diocese of Norwich (Andy Mash)  where it was agreed the most urgent problem facing us was the lack of places for pre-school children.   This month, (March 17) both Pre-schools reported having waiting lists, one of 30 and the other 43.  This is inadequate and unacceptable.  Chris Hey noted the concerns and agreed to highlight the issues with the feedback coming back to elected members.   There has been no feedback so far.  It was felt places for other ages was manageable but needed an eye to be kept on the position as the new housing allocation was being developed in the years ahead.

From the comments made by the public at our Consultation Evening, mentioned was the lack of Sports facilities meaning gymnastics and athletics plus everything else apart from Rugby, Football and Cricket as these Clubs are well established with the former two needing more space.    Facilities such as these all are needed as the percentage of our young people who are obese is amongst the highest percentage in the County.    Transport will of course be a problem for those students living in the surrounding villages for extra out-of-school activity.

Our secondary education pupils need to be made aware of the different types of employment available and research by the Educators would be invaluable in this direction from the point of view of teaching the correct subjects as well as encouraging a vision for the pupils.  At the moment, there is insufficient variety locally other than the variety offered by the RAF at Marham and the Army at Swanton Morley.   An asset in town for those interested in a services lifestyle is an Army and an RAF Group in our Drill Hall.  It is interesting to note too that the Academy is imminently to run a Prince’s Trust service.
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